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CITY OF GRAND PRAIRIE 

COMMUNICATION 

 

 

MEETING DATE: 08/19/2025 

PRESENTER: Ryan Simpson, Assistant Director of Police 

TITLE: Authorize the City Manager to execute a Memorandum of 

Understanding with the United States Marshals Service (USMS) 

Northern District of Texas, which provides USMS office space at the 

Public Safety Building and use other Police Department facilities.  The 

MOU will be for an initial term of three years, with the option to extend 

the MOU for three additional one-year periods, for revenue to the City 

in the amount of $151,250 per fiscal year, totaling $907,500 if all 

extensions are utilized 

REVIEWING 

COMMITTEE: 

(Reviewed by the Public Safety, Health, and Environment Committee 

on 08/11/2025) 

  

 

SUMMARY: 

Vendor Name Annual Revenue Total Revenue 

United States Marshals Service (USMS) $151,250 $907,500 

 

PURPOSE OF REQUEST: 

 

Since 2011, the United States Marshals Service (USMS) Northern District of Texas has used space and 

services at the Public Safety Building and other Police Department facilities to operate their North Texas 

Fugitive Task Force (NTFTF).  The existing MOU has resulted in numerous joint arrests and 

cooperation in Grand Prairie and other parts of the metroplex, which has improved public safety in the 

region. 

 

The existing MOU is expiring, and both the USMS and Police Department have expressed interest in 

continuing the access and use arrangement.  The proposed MOU will be for an initial term of three 

years, with the option to extend the MOU for three additional one-year periods.  The USMS will remit 

quarterly payments to the city at a rate of $37,812.50 ($151,250 per year).  This represents a 10% 

increase over the current MOU’s rate. 

   

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

Budgeted? ☒ Fund Name:  US Marshals Fund 

 

 


